
 
 
 
FROM THE DESK OF  
FIRE CHIEF BRAD BRADLEY 
 
 
 
 

DATE:             March 24, 2025 

TO:             All NWFD Team Members 

FROM:            Fire Chief Brad Bradley 

SUBJECT:  Resignation of Alexander Mulvey, Fire Inspector Apprentice 
 
Fire Inspector Apprentice Alexander Mulvey resigned from the District, effective March 20, 
2025.  He is leaving the District to pursue a position at Tucson Water. 
 
The District appreciates Alexander’s service to our community and members.  We wish him 
all the best in his future endeavors. 
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